

anything else, a real thing of beauty. What a shame that it is no longer able to fly – seeing one take off or land always made me stop what I was doing and watch in admiration as it passed by. It is a well-worn phrase, but they really don't make 'em like that any more! Perhaps when I get a few minutes to spare, I'll dive into the back issues once again and see what I can find from the 1990s.

ANYONE FOR BREW AND BAKES?

On another tack entirely, I have had a letter from Adam Westwood offering a potential venue for clubs to meet. He said: 'We are a family run cafe and garage in West Bridgford, Nottingham (Brew & Bakes and Wilford Lane Garage). We held our first car show on 1st June – it was a great day and people have asked us to do more. We were wondering if any of your groups in this area would like to hold their club meets at our venue for free? All we would charge for is the drinks and food. We do tea/coffee and cake, but if you would like hot food, we could do chilli, sausage rolls and other little bits.' I have not tasted their cakes or bakes myself, but if you and your club might be interested in checking this out, why not give Adam or Morgan a call on 07508 233831?

IN CLOSING

I knew a man once who had a dog with no legs. He called it Woodbine because every day he would take it out for a drag. That was in contrast to another chap I knew who had a car made entirely of wood – wooden body, wooden interior and wooden engine. Sadly, it looked lovely but it wooden go.

Simon Goldsworthy enjoyingmg@mgownersclub.co.uk

CAPTION COMPETITION

RIGHT

Last month's image showed a 12-year-old Ben Goldsworthy helping dad to bleed the clutch on their MGB. This produced a bumper crop of great captions, but the winners were:

WINNER: OK son, well done for managing to press the brake pedal, but I think that for tomorrow's lesson we should concentrate on the importance of stopping distances! **Graham Mather**

RUNNER-UP No.1: Left a bit, right, keep turning slowly. I'm sure we will get your little sister out of here very soon. **Paul Loudon**

RUNNER-UP No.2: Jimmy's foot was just small enough to get it stuck in that hole in the floor dad had been meaning to fix for ages. Now he hoped he could get it out before his wife found out.

Nigel Quinton

Honourable mentions also go to:

I said you were too young to drive, but when I said 'we can run over a few things,' I was talking about showing you how the lights and radio worked! **Ian Thompson**

Get the new Sonny-Blede brake and clutch bleeding accessory. Only £200,000 plus a lifetime of worry. **Chris Rundell**

Dad, you've been under there for ages. Are you looking for that missing horsepower you told me about on our trip yesterday?

Andrew Pitfield



That's it son, both feet are through now, that will give us additional acceleration and stopping power. **Andy Cyrkunowicz**

Thanks to everyone else who entered the competition.

BELOW

This month's image shows what we think is a VA woodie estate with wartime blackout headlights. Please send your best caption via email to enjoyingmg@mgownersclub.co.uk or by post to Enjoying MG, MG Owner's Club, Swavesey, Cambs CB24 4QZ to reach us by close of play on Monday 15th July. The winner will receive a £20 MGOC gift voucher by email, and the runners-up will each receive an Enjoying MG magazine binder. All entries must be accompanied by an MGOC membership number.

